





[image: image1.png]Salford City Council



                               

Community, Health and Social Care Scrutiny Committee – 19 May 2005
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Co-opted Members:  Mr J Wheelton, Mrs S Brearley, Apologies from Mrs M Dixon

Invitees and Officers: Dr Maeve Keaney and Elaine Inglesby, Salford Royal Hospitals NHS Trust; Janet Roberts, Salford Royal Hospitals Trust, Kate Lucy and Steve Whittaker, Salford PCT; David Entwistle and Penny Evans, Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental HealthTrust;  Russell Bernstein and Karen Dainty, Scrutiny Support Team

5 Members of the public

Item

Responsible Member

Officer
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Action 
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MRSA and Infection Control

Dr Maeve Keaney, Director of Infection Prevention and Control, and Elaine Inglesby, Executive Director of Nursing, Salford Royal Hospitals NHS Trust.


Following the pre meeting site visit to wards, for members to view infection control measures in operation, Dr Keaney gave a presentation covering the national and local picture in relation to MRSA and infection control and also the action plan put into place within the hospital to tackle Health Care Associated Infections.

This included education and training for staff and also patients and their visitors. Agency staff also received induction/training in line with Trust staff. A screensaver on correct handwashing which was used across the Trust had been used as good practice by other areas.

The bloodstream infection rate at SRHT was 0.3%. Figures were starting to be collected via the adverse incident reporting system and averaged 7 cases per month.  The number of bloodstream infections had plateaued. The national target was to reduce MRSA bloodstream infection by 60% by 2007.

Members were concerned that increased bed occupancy, which was running at 98/99%, was driven by the need to reduce waiting lists. This was counter productive in terms of managing infection control.

It was agreed that a more detailed paper on this issue be requested from the Chief Executive. This would enable members to formulate an accurate and appropriate response to these concerns.

Cllr Kean thanked Dr Keaney, Ms Inglesby and their staff for their presentation and their assistance during the site visit. He suggested that future meetings considering this issue should also be held on the hospital site.
David Dalton


June 2005

SHIFT/LIFT. Update on progress

Janet Roberts, SHIFT Director of Service Design, Kate Lucy, Director of Development and Steve Whittaker, Communications Manager for LIFT and SHIFT, Salford PCT


Members received an update report on progress in respect of the SHIFT programme, focussing on public involvement and communication, access and redevelopment of the Hope Hospital site.

Information was also provided on the latest timescales in respect of the LIFT centres in Phase 1. Timescales were not yet agreed for Phase 2, but there was commitment to go ahead.

In response to a question regarding the PFI, Janet said that they expected to move to the selection of the preferred bidder in the near future, following the delays caused by the changes in health service funding which impacted on the affordability.

Members commented that it was important to re-engage with communities in respect of SHIFT and LIFT, as in some cases contact had not been maintained as a result of the delays.

Steve Whittaker outlined the proposals with regard to publicising the SHIFT programme as a whole, in particular through NHS staff and restarting the reference groups in connection with the health and social care centres.

The scheduling of further update reports would be considered within the proposed work programme for the CHSC committee for 2005/06. In response to a question, in respect of the PFI, Janet reported that the process of selecting the preferred bidder would commence in the near future, . This had been delayed due to changes in the funding of health services, which meant costs had to be realigned with what was affordable.


Karen Dainty
June 2005

Bolton Salford and Trafford Mental Health Trust. Update on service redesign and outcome of consultation

David Entwistle and Penny Evans, BSTMHT
David Entwistle update members of the outline proposals in respect of Community Training Services and Sacha House; Duchy House and the Day Hospital. Reports would be going to the BSTMHT Board meeting on 23 May and copies would be made available then for members of overview and scrutiny.

Members expressed their general support for the proposals outlined in respect of the move to providing services which were more socially inclusive, promoted greater independence and better met people’s needs. 

In response to a question about the needs of teenagers, David explained that protocols had been introduced to try to join up the 14+, under 65 and over 65’s services.

Councillor Jane Murphy fed back her experiences of attending the Mental Health Partnership Board. She was very impressed with the work going on and suggested that members be given the opportunity to view the video on day services which had been produced.

In response to a question, David explained that these services related to 6,000 secondary mental health service users. It was estimated that 85/90% of people with less serious mental health problems weren’t known to the service and managed reasonably well within the community. A primary care mental health model of care pathways, e.g. for depression, anxiety, schizophrenia had been developed, to assist and train GPs and their staff and alert GPS as to when to refer. There was a challenge in ensuring primary and secondary care was linked.





Work programme
Members were advised of the change of venue to Swinton Park Golf Club for the Work Programme event on 24 May.

There would be further discussion at on the work programme at next month’s meeting.

Cllr Perkins requested that information on REACHE North West be included at a future meeting.



Forward Plan


No issues arising.



Date of next meeting


Thursday 16 June at 2pm
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Councillor Joe Kean
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